
MINUTES
WAYNESVILLE PARKS AND RECREATION

ADVISORY COMMISSION
OCTOBER 12, 2004

The meeting was called to order at 6:45 p.m.

In attendance were; Kenny Mull, Wallace Messer, Rhonda Schandevel, Don Frady, and Michael
Smith. Dot Evans was out of town.

There were no minutes from the previous month due to the inability to establish a quorum.

Old Business:
Kenny reviewed the letter that was written to Cloyd Howell. Since the last misunderstanding
with Cloyd, Libby Smathers is now the contact person for that group.

New Business:
To help us purchase a defibrillator, we have set up a fund which will give the public the
opportunity to make tax deductible donations.
The monthly dance for Sept. 24th had 345 kids attend. The monthly dance for October 8th had
311 kids attend. The dances have been going well.
The Bridge tournament that was held on the 17th of September was not successful due to the
recent hurricanes.
The recent flooding has caused about $22,000. in damage to our creek banks. Reimbursement is
being sought from FEMA.
Since Pisgah H.S. lost their stadium the soccer team is playing their home matches on our fields.
Tuscola tennis will host the MAC Regional Qualifier on our courts Oct. 13 & 14.
The playground has just received a fresh layer of mulch and sand. The inmates provided the
labor.
The Judo tournament was held on Oct. 2. There were 50 competitors.
The Fitness Challenge ended Oct. 12. There were 300+ participants.
Our Halloween special event will be Oct. 29. We will have a spooky lagoon in addition to the
hay ride and games at the horse ring. The cost is $2.00 per person.
The monthly review was distributed. Revenue and visits were down but not unexpected.
There being no further business, Wallace made the motion to adjourn and Don second. All were
win favor. 7:25 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted

Michael Smith


